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KEY DATES AND INFORMATION
January  

Start of Spring term: Thur 4th

• EYFS prospective parent tour: Mon 8th at 9.30am 

• EYFS & Y6 height & weight screening: Tue 9th

• Sports Ambassadors Conference at AMVC: Tue 16th (invited children only)

• School Census: Thur 18th

• PTFA AGM meeting: Tue 30th 7pm at school 

• Y5 Table tennis festival at AMVC: Tue 31st (information to follow)

February   

• EYFS vision screening: Wed 14th

• Proposed EYFS tobogganing trip: Thur 15th (information to follow) 

Half Term 19th – 23rd February  

March    

• Y5 Bikeability training: Mon 11th – Thur 14th

End of Spring Term: Thur 28th



We are saying a sad farewell to Mrs Holland.  Mrs Holland is the only teacher to have been 

class teacher to every single child who started with us in reception.  

We have loved you being part of our school family – you will be missed. 

Good luck in your new ventures, Mrs Holland.  





Year 3 Highlights 
Merry Christmas Everyone!

I liked making 
the clay pots 
because it was 
messy. 

Harry

Our dance at 
AMVC Gym 
and Dance 
morning had 
a Christmas 
theme.

I’m getting a 
violin for 
Christmas! 

Jessica

I would like to go back 
again  to Flag Fen when 
we could see the Bronze 
Age boats. 

Charlotte

Touching the historical 
artefacts made me full 
of questions. 

Sasha

I loved going in 
the round house 
and hearing the 
legend. Henry



What’s been happening in Year 4?

We came first at the Sportshall Athletics event kindly 
organised by Arthur Mellows Community College.

We have explored the topic of electricity in our 
Science lessons. The children have enjoyed 
building circuits, identifying conductors and 
making their own switches.

The children 
showed lots of 
‘elf-confidence’ at 
the Christmas 
shows!



Year 5 studied Space as part of their science studies. 
They enjoyed a fantastic day out at the National Space 
Centre.

Y5- Autumn 2

By the Soyuz Rocket

VISIT TO THE NATIONAL SPACE 

CENTRE



YEAR 6 TRIP TO DUXFORD MUSEUM

Recently in Year Six, we travelled to the Duxford Air Museum to learn more about 
World War 2 and consolidate our learning throughout the topic. Whilst there, we were 
able to look around the site, taking in all of the history that they had to offer. We 
looked at the various different aviation vehicles and were able to see what a real ‘War 
Room’ looked like. Another reason we went was to talk to 2 gentlemen who had been 
involved in conflict. In particular, we met John, who was 3 when World War 2 broke 
out. He was able to tell us stories about his childhood throughout the war, and the 
way he had to live his life after it had ended. All in all, we had a great day and the 
pupils were amazing. 



School Council 2023

The school council are currently collecting ideas, planning and designing 
repairs and replacements for the Key Stage 2 playground equipment. Riley 
Murthwaite has collated many fantastic ideas and made a plan which will be 
submitted to Mrs Boucher for pricing. Year 3 school council representatives 
have started to measure up and are shocked at the cost of the equipment. 



Advent and
a       R.E. visitors    

Rev Keir read us the story 
“Owl Babies” because the 
baby owls were waiting 
for their Mum. We are 
waiting in Advent for 
Christmas. Layla Y3 Sharon helped with our 

Hinduism learning in 
R.E. She taught us 
about her beliefs and  
showed her religious 
artefacts. Thank-you for 
coming. William Y4 

Thank-you very much for your 
generous shoebox donations to 
Operation Christmas Child, last 
month. 



Year 3 Gym and 

Dance Festival

We practiced for 3 

weeks and we really 

enjoyed performing it 
for everyone at 

AMVC - Rosie

We did a dance to the 

song ‘Let It Snow’ and did 

a whole class dance. It 
was an enjoyable 

experience. - Francesca

We were told our 
dance was the best 

because it was the 

most memorable and 

we really thought 

about our dance 

moves. - Emily

On Wednesday 6th December, our Year 3s went to AMVC to 

partake in a Gym and Dance festival with 7 other schools. 

The dance that was choreographed by our YDP, Tom was a 

huge success and everyone had an amazing time.



Year 4 Indoor Athletics Festival.

 Our Year 4’s took part in an indoor athletics festival hosted by AMVC. They 

had various different sports and races to partake in. Everyone had a brilliant 

time and tried exceptionally hard to win every race they could.

‘At AMVC, our class went to AMVC 

and had a smashing morning. We 
had to do some warm up workouts, 

went and did some jumping over 

stools and different events. When we 

go back into the main hall, we tried 
very hard to win all of our races to 

come 1st and we did! Everyone tried 

their hardest and it was a great 

morning!’ – Isabelle and William



KS2 Girls’ Football Tournament

 YDP hosted their first tournament of their calendar year and ‘kicked off’ 
with Girls’ football. We went to compete with various different schools 
around Peterborough and we really battled hard to get the results. 
Overall, the whole morning was a success and we really enjoyed it.

 ‘We went to John Fisher Secondary School to play in a tournament 
against lots of other schools on their 3G pitch. It was so fun! We got split 
into 2 separate groups and played against some tough schools. We lost 
2, lost 2 and Drew once, which ultimately wasn’t enough to make it 
through to the Semis. Based off of our points, we would have came 6th

out of the 14 teams, which is a big achievement for a lot of the girls who 
had never played. We showed perseverance and determination.’ –
Samara (Y5)

The 

Team:

Nell,

Kim,

Amelie,

Poppy

Megan

Mary,

Samara,

Emmie,

Ayla

Bethany



Sophia was in a 2 day competition in St Neots recently and 

got some amazing results!

3rd for ballet trio

1st for when I grow up (lyrical)

1st for Swiss national

3rd for finding hope (lyrical)

1st for flower festival (ballet)

1st for wonderland and trophy for best stage 

performance!

1st for run & tell (musical jazz)

1st for Arabian nights (acro)

3rd for freaks like me(street)

Special judges award for the kindest and best behaved 

dance school!

This is great to 

hear. Good luck 

both of you!



YDP camps 

reminder



Holiday 

support





Children in Early Years 

performed brilliantly in 

‘The Innkeepers Breakfast’ .   

Christmas at Northborough. 



KS 2 performed 

Christmas with 

the Krackers

What a treat!

Year 3 were 

very cute 

carol singers 

Year 4 

were 

cheeky 

little elves. 

Year 5 took on the roles of the 

principle characters. It was great to be 

on stage in front of a live audience.  



You’d better watch out… Santa Claus is coming to town!  

Good job 

everyone at 

Northborough is 

very good!

Many thanks to the PTFA for the great 

idea of putting Santa’s gifts in bags which 

we decorated ourselves.  They look fab!  



Christmas Lunch 

and  

Christmas Jumpers  

A huge thank you to 

our dinner ladies and 

cooks.  We are very 

grateful for the way 

you look after us 

every day. 



We went to St Andrew’s 

Church for a carol 

service. Mrs Skillman was 

impressed with the way 

we behave in church and 

was super- impressed 

with our singing.  

Thanks to Mrs Skillman 

for a lovely service, Mrs 

Knott for playing for us 

and Rev Keir for the 

prayers and blessings. 
St Andrew’s will be holding a midnight 

mass on Saturday night if you would 

like to attend. 



Northborough 

Christmas Carols

2023 

Thank you to the PTFA

for delicious the cocoa

and other  

refreshments. 

£117.13 raised towards 

the Patch.

Many thanks to 

Mrs Simcoe for her 

support with the 

choir this term. 

Well done, to the 

choir – you were 

fabulous! 



P T F A I N F O R M AT I O N  
W E L L  D O N E  T O  T H E  W I N N E R S  O F  T H E  C H R I S T M A S

H A M P E R S :

G E O R G E - Y 3 ,  J A M E S - Y 5 ,  E L L A  - E Y F S ,  L O U I E – Y  2 ,  

B O N N I E  A N D  J O S H  Y 1  A N D  4

Please let the 

school office know 

if you are keen to 

join our team of 

hardworking PTFA 

members. 

The more the

merrier!

A massive 

£607.79 was raised. 

Many thanks for 

supporting the 

PTFA 



The Cambridgeshire and Peterborough 5-19 years school nursing team offers 

help and advice for a whole host of issues: 

Emotional Wellbeing

• Managing emotions, low mood, eating concerns, school transition support & 

attendance issues for health reasons 

Healthy Lifestyles

• Healthy eating, sleep, bed wetting, smoking, drugs and alcohol

Puberty & Growing Up

• Healthy relationships, self image and identity 

CALL 0300 029 50 50 

cpm-tr.peterboroughschoolnurses@nhs.net

mailto:cpm-tr.peterboroughschoolnurses@nhs.net


SAFE GUARDING 
AND WELL BEING  
• If you have any concerns regarding your child please come 

and see your class teacher in the first instance, followed by 
Mrs Jackson or Mrs Boucher if you are still worried. 

• Any enquiries for the class teacher that you can’t pass on 
face to face should come through the office.  If you do use 
dojo, please be mindful that class teachers will not always 
look at dojo throughout the day.  

• If your message is about illness, a change in pick up or 
anything that needs instant action, it must come through 
the office.  Thank you. 

The emergency email is -

emergency@northborough.peterborough.sch.uk

Please use this email for safe guarding 
emergencies. 

mailto:emergency@northborough.peterborough.sch.uk


We have yet again been very proud of the children 

and the way they have dealt with the long term, 

inclement weather and busy, busy times.  We hope 

they have learned lots this half term and have taken 

away some treasured memories of fun events too. 

We wish you all a very Merry Christmas and we 

will look forward to seeing you in the New Year. 

Return to school –

Thursday 5th January 



Enjoy your special day– HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 

Wishing you all a day as brilliant as you!

Birthdays celebrated this half term

EYFS: Tommy, Oliver, Arlo, Matilda & Etta

Year 1: Jacob, Toby, Florence P, Hordii & Hattie

Year 2: Louie, Isaac R, Hassan & Isaac W

Year 3: Priya, Rosie M, Sasha & Tate

Year 4: Eva

Year 5: James, Joshua, Riley & Alice

Year 6: Rufus, & Nell

Staff: Miss Sly, Mr Taylor, Mrs Heavens & Mrs Rowcliffe

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO YOU!



I N  T H E  E V E N T  O F  

S E V E R E  W E A T H E R  –

P A R E N T S  W I L L  B E  I N F O R M E D  V I A  A  P A R E N T P A Y

E M A I L .  T H I S  W I L L  H A P P E N  N O  L A T E R  T H A N  8 A M  O N  
A  P R E D I C T E D  S N O W  D A Y .  A  M E S S A G E  W I L L  A L S O  B E  
P U T  O N  T H E  H O M E  P A G E  O F  O U R  W E B S I T E .  P A R E N T S  

C A N  A L S O  L I S T E N  O U T  F O R  N O T I C E  O N  H E A R T  
R A D I O ,  C O N N E C T  F M  A N D  B B C  R A D I O  

C A M B R I D G E S H I R E .

M A N Y  T H A N K S  F O R  YO U R  C O N T I N U E D  

S U P P O RT  – T H E  N O RT H B O R O U G H T E A M . 


